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	LOWTON WEST PRIMARY SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER

19th December 2019



	Walliams
	250
	Rowling
	211

	Dahl
	243
	Cowell
	313


Overall winners are Walliams with 3338 points.

Reception Carol Concert

This week, the Reception children performed their Carol Concert for parents. Everybody thoroughly enjoyed their beautiful singing. Well done Reception children and thank you to all of the Reception staff.

Christmas Fair
We would like to thank Mrs Willoughby, Mrs Gould and Mrs Higgens for organising the Christmas Fair and Mr Rigby and Mrs Culver for preparing the choir. The Fair was a fantastic community event and a great success! 

We raised a grand total of £2,298.00 for our School Fund.

Thank you to the Friends Association for providing hot food at our Christmas Fair. Thank you to all of the staff, Governors and the Friends Association who helped out. Many thanks also to everyone who contributed items to be sold and to all who supported this event. Thank you to the businesses who donated prizes for our raffles: Time Out Club, Tesco Leigh, Sainsbury’s, Golborne Asda, Co-op Lowton, Premier Sports, Morrisons, Hare and Hounds, Donna’s Dressing Room, Catch 22 Charity and Waterfields. Thank you to all of the stall holders who supported the Fair.

Chrismas Raffles

We would like to thank everyone who supported the Christmas raffles. We raised £470.00.
Christmas Assembly

Wow! What a final assembly. Each year we traditionally have a final assembly on the last day of term. This year was very special as Santa and three of his helpers, Elf Larsen, Elf Ellison and Elf Cunliffe visited our assembly and helped with the raffles.

Many thanks to everyone who helped with the assembly.

Merry Christmas to you all and hope you have a Prosperous New Year!
B.Cunliffe

Flu Vaccines 
The flu vaccines will be on Wednesday 8th January for the children who missed it.

‘Readathon’
A huge thank you to all of the pupils and families for supported our recent ‘Readathon’. 

We have managed to raise a grand total of £1376.65 which will be spent on new books for both the infant and junior libraries.

‘The Brick’ charity
Thank you to the children and parents who donated items for ‘The Brick’ charity. 

School Opens 

School will re-open on Tuesday 7th January. Thank you.

New Starter Application Reminder

A reminder that Primary School Applications have to be submitted by 15th January 2020. Paper applications can be collected from and returned to the school office.
TT Rockstars Hall of Fame Autumn

	Year
	Correct Answers
	Most Improved Speed

	2
	1. Alina S.

2. Taylor J.

3. Owen H.
	1. Alina S.

2. Taylor J.

3. Owen H.

	3
	1. Andres B.

2. Michael M.

3. Alishba A.
	1. Benjamin S.

2. Jake B.

3. Michael M.

	4
	1. Callum C.

2. Raffy I.

3. Aiden L.
	1. Raffy I.

2. Lily C.

3. Kenzie B.

	5
	1. Connor W.

2. Owen G.

3. Aiden L.
	1. Madelaine M.

2. Morgan K.

3. Aliza S.

	6
	1. Daniel H.
2. Louis C.

3. Leila S.
	1. Oliver M.
2. Eva S.

3. Daisy S.


In the event of heavy snow this winter

If, on the first day of snow, the amount is so heavy and/or the roads and transport system is so disrupted, then we will post a message on the school website as soon as possible that morning. When school is opened during this period, sensible footwear is advised and preferably a change of footwear to be brought into school for during the school day.

Year 4 Swimming
Please be reminded that swimming will start on Wednesday 8th January for Class 9. 
Music Lessons

Please be reminded that music will start on Tuesday 7th January.

It is very important to let school know if your child is not continuing with lessons as we are required to give 48 hours notice to the music service or you will be charged for the lesson. This notice must be given in writing. Thank you.
Best wishes for Christmas and the New Year !
Mrs Jeanette Westhead

Headteacher                         
